
HILLTOWN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
REGULARLY SCHEDULED PUBLIC WORKSESSION 

Monday, November 9, 1992 
7:30PM 

Following the B.O.C.A. Code Appeal Hearing for Our Lady of Sacred 
Heart Church/School, the public worksession meeting of the Hilltown 
Township Board of Supervisors was called to order by Chairman 
William H. Bennett, Jr. at 7:55PM, and opened with the Pledge of 
Allegiance. 

Also present were: Kenneth B. Bennington, Vice-Chairman 
Jack C. Fox, Supervisor 
Bruce G. Horrocks, Township Manager 
Thomas Buzby, Director of Public Works 
George C. Egly, Chief of Police 
Eric D. Applegate, Code Enforcement Officer 

I. MANAGER'S REPORT - Mr. Bruce G. Horrocks, Township Manager -

1. It is the Fire Commission's recommendation that this 
year's increase of $1,631.35 of Foreign Fire Tax Distribution will 
be divided on a 2.9% percentage basis of what the seven responding 
fire companies receive annually. 

Motion was made by Supervisor Fox, seconded by Supervisor 
Bennington, and carried unanimously to follow the Fire Commission's 
recommendation to distribute this year's increase of funds on a 
percentage basis of what they receive annually, to the seven 
responding fire companies. 

2. To date, $76,100.00 has been put into renovating the 
Civic Field Park. These funds have come entirely from the General 
Fund. This was originally approved to come from the Bond Issue. 
However,if the General Fund becomes "weak", during the remaining 
six or seven weeks of the year, we may have to go to the Bond for 
the remaining funds. Supervisor Fox asked what the Township's 
savings might be, compared to what Carter Van Dyke proposed to do 
for $192,000.00. Mr. Horrocks replied the estimate of $192,000.00 
from Carter Van Dyke covered all of the land. To date, we have 
only covered approximately one third of the land, but have created 
a mechanism to handle the remaining two thirds. 

To clarify, Supervisor Bennington stated that last year the 
Township took $60,000.00 from the bond to purchase police vehicles. 
To date, the $76,000.00 expended on the Civic Field has not been 
taken from the Bond , it has been taken from the General Fund. 
Therefore, the Township is showing a positive budget for the 1992 
year. Hilltown Township may even get to a point where we would not 
have to replace the $60,000.00 taken from the Bond, because General 
Fund monies have been expended as opposed to paying the money back 
to the Bond. 
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3. The first rough draft of the 19 9 3 Budget has been 
completed with input from the Po lice Depa rtment and the Public 
Works Department . At thi s stage, there is a deficit , howe ver 
budget meetings will be scheduled to discus s this matter. A budget 
meeting, dealing str i ct l y wi t h the Po l ice Department, was scheduled 
for Friday, November 13 , 1992 at 6:30PM. 

I I . CORRESPONDENCE - Mr. Br uce G. Horroc ks, Township Manager -

1. The Towns hip has r eceived a request f r om Mr. Louis Walsh 
wishing to verify that a house he owns has b een used as r ental 
units prior t o Zoni ng. Mr. Horrocks has not been quite as 
s uccessful as h e has i n the past i n his att empt to determine this 
information. Mr. Horroc ks found out thi s afternoon that the 
property in question is owned by Mr . Walsh 's brot her, Joseph. Mr. 
Walsh advises the house has been a two f amily dwel ling prior to 
1947 . Un l es s t h is Board is will ing to accept Mr . Wal s h ' s letter 
as confirmation of the fac t s , as we did for two previou s requests, 
more facts must be gathered. Chairman Bennett asked where the home 
is locat ed. Mr. Horrocks replied it is located on Hilltown Pike, 
near t he power line s . The Board was i n agreement that Mr . Wa l sh 
should produce more substantiating evidence of his claim. 

2. Correspondence has been received from Discount Harry' s 
r equest ing a t e mporary permit to open a retail store t o operate 
s t rictly between now and Christmas . Previously, this particula r 
store housed a health spa, which was a different use. The problem 
is that the Zoning Ordinance does not deal with any temporary use 
or permi t of a faci lity . 

Supervisor Fox asked if the building had been p reviously approved. 
Mr . Hor rocks replied that i s has, but it was used as a health spa. 
Supervisor Fox asked Mr . Applegate what precautions, as far as 
safety, would have to be i mpl emented to s witch from a health spa 
use to a retail store use, with respect to the B.O.C.A. Code. Mr. 
Applegate stated those issues to be addressed would include exit 
s i gns, artificial light ing, and more i mportant l y, would have to be 
re- reviewed a nd inspected by Labor and I ndustry . Mr. Applegate 
d oes not believe the applicant wants to spend that amount of time 
because of the short period he wishes to uti lize that store. 
Supervi sor Fox asked if it was a requirement of Labor and I ndustry 
to rev i ew the site. Mr . Applegate replied it very well could be, 
t hough it has not yet been s ubmitted for their review. 

Mr. Cancel lier e, a r epresentative of Di s cou nt Harry's, was in 
attendanc e and advi s ed that as of t omor row , seventeen of their 
eighteen stores will be open , exc luding this one in the Hilltown 
Plaza. Mr. Cance l l iere was surprised t hat Labor and Industry 
approva l wa s needed i n t h i s mat ter, t hough a l l of t hei r other 
l eases sites were r etail e s tablishments before they moved i n. 
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The Labor and Industry certificate for the previous business 
operating in the location Mr. Cancelliere would like to utilize , 
was for a Recreation and Entertainment facility. Discount Harry's 
is obviously a retail outlet and requires something different, 
according to Mr. Applegate. Mr. Applegate had suggested the 
applicant appear before the Board of Supervisors to explain their 
plight and possibly be granted some relief. 

Within the past few days, the applicant hired an architect to draw 
up plans and expedited them to Labor and Industry in Harrisburg via 
courier. Construction approval has been received from Labor and 
Industry. The applicant is attempting to do everything they can 
to conform to the Township regulations, and hopes that the Board 
can expedite Mr. Applegate's review of their situation. 

Supervisor Bennington asked how these circumstances are different 
from a previous matter involving Pie-Way Shoes. Mr. Applegate 
replied it is just a matter of following the proper review 
procedures, and once approved, Labor and Industry must inspect the 
site in order to issue a Certificate of Occupancy. Following this, 
the Township would issue an Occupancy Permit, however Mr. Applegate 
will not do so until a Certificate of Occupancy has been issued by 
Labor and Industry. Mr. Cancelliere presented an approval form 
from Labor and Industry. Supervisor Fox asked what type of approval 
it was. Mr. Applegate replied it is a construction approval. A 
site inspection is still needed from Labor and Industry, as well 
as a Certificate of Occupancy, before he would issue a Township 
Occupancy Permit. 

Chairman Bennett felt Mr. Applegate was willing to cooperate to 
facilitate a speedy opening of Discount Harry's, however everything 
hinges on Labor and Industry Certificate of Occupancy approval. 
Mr. Cancelliere asked if there was any way his store could open in 
advance of their inspection and approvals. Mr. Horrocks noted in 
the situation of Pie-Way Shoes, Labor and Industry's approval was 
required before the store could open. If a retail store had 
preceded Discount Harry's, Mr. Cancelliere asked if the same 
process would apply. Mr. Applegate replied Labor and Industry 
would probably not be involved if that were the case , but since 
there is a change in use, their approval is required. Mr. 
Applegate directed Mr. Cancelliere to contact Labor and Industry 
to set up an inspection. 

III. PUBLIC WORKS REPORT - Mr. Torn Buzby, Director of Public Works 

Mr. Buzby read the Public Works Report, dated October 4, 1992 
through October 31, 1992, which is on file at the Township 
building. 
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Chai rman Bennett asked the s tatus of p lacing another metal barrier 
on the corne r of Fairhill Road and Diamond Street , which had been 
discussed previously. In his prel iminar y budget , Mr. Buzby has 
included fund s for guide rai ls for thi s inters ection . There is 
also a guide rai l needed at the bridge, as well as a few other 
locat io ns in the Township which Mr. Bu zby f eels should be 
addressed. Mr. Bu zby explained this work should be able to be 
completed us ing Liquid Fuels money since it is an allowed use . 

In las t month's publication of "Towns hip News", Mr . Ho rrocks noted 
an article stat ing Liquid Fuels mo nies may be us ed for salt storage 
buildings . 

IV. POLICE CHIEF'S REPORT - Chief George C. Egly -

Chief Egly read the Police Chief's Report for October, 1992, which 
is on fil e at the Township building . 

Chairman Bennet t commented that police mileage inc reased by 
approximately 2 ,000 mi les from t he previous month, and asked if 
this occurred du e t o Halloween. Chief Egly replied that i t wa s due 
tr ' · - a patrols fo r three nights around Hallowe en. Un for tunately , 
Hilitown Township experienced a great deal of vandalism th is year. 

As we approach the e nd of t he y ear, Chairman Bennett asked i f Ch ief 
Egly could show a comparison of the same categorie s in his mo nt h ly 
report for 199 1 versus 19 92 . Chief Egly agr eed to produce a 
c omparison a t t he December meeting. 

Supervisor Fox has seen an abundance of arrests listed in the 
newspaper lately, and asked if Hilltown has been experiencing an 
epidemic of crime in the Township. Chief Egly explained Det. 
Leyden make s up t h e press releases, and most newspapers have 
recently requested t hat they be sent by fax . Hilltown Township has 
been experiencing a large amount of vandalism, however. 

v. CODE ENFORCEMENT OFFICER ' S REPORT - Mr. Eri c D. Applegate, 
Code Enforcement Of f i cer -

Mr. Applegate r ead the Code Enforc ement Off icer 's Report fo r t he 
month of October, 1992, which is on fi le at the Township office. 

Supervisor Fox asked i f the wells noted in Mr. App legate' s report 
were for new construction, or if they were wells which had to be 
re-drill ed becaus e t hey went dry. Mr . App l egate believes t ha t fou r 
of the them were due t o wells going dry. 

l 

I 
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VI. HILLTOWN FIRE CHIEF'S REPORT/EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT REPORT - Mr. 
Robert Grunmeier, II -

Mr. Grunmeier noted one emergency hazardous materials incident 
occurred on the off-ramp of Rt. 309. The Emergency Management Team 
was in service for five hours. 

Mr. Grunmeier read the Hilltown Fire Chief's Report, which is on 
file at the Township building. 

The Hilltown Township Fire Department has put a Quick Response 
Service vehicle into effect. The purpose of this vehicle is to 
begin basic life support procedures before the ambulance arrives. 
It has been in service since November 1, 1992. Quick Response 
Service has responded to approximately eight calls, and to date, 
has been very successful. 

VII. RESIDENT'S COMMENTS 

1. Mr. John Snyder, president of the Hilltown Fire Company, 
questioned the distribution of the extra Foreign Fire Tax this 
year. Chairman Bennett explained each fire company received a 2. 9% 
increase over their distribution from last year. 

VIII.SUPERVISOR'S COMMENTS - None. 

IX. PRESS CONFERENCE - A conference was held to answer questions 
of those reporters present. 

X. ADJOURNMENT - Motion was made by Supervisor Fox, seconded by 
Supervisor Bennington, and carried unanimously to adjourn the 
November 9, 1992 Worksession meeting of the Hilltown Township Board 
of Supervisors at 8:50PM. 

Respectfully submitted, 

~~t 7Yl00 
Lynda Seirnes 
Township Secretary 
(*These minutes were transcribed from tape recordings and notes 
taken by Mr. Bruce Horrocks, Township Manager). 




